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  The few weeks since I last wrote 
have simply flown and here 

we find ourselves at half 
term already!  Please note, 
that school will be closed 
next week, further 

information on all term dates  
can be found below. 

Recycling 

At School Council last year, the 
children elected to have bins 
placed around the school to sort 
waste to encourage recycling. 

 

Did you know?  Batteries 
contain a range of 
metals that can be 
hazardous to the 
environment if not 
disposed of correctly, 
polluting the 
environment and 
causing fires.  

 
 
During their recent supermarket visit, Hexagon 
Class took the opportunity to do some battery 
recycling and save the planet on behalf of the 
school! 

Parent Governors 

 

We are delighted to announce that we have 
appointed two new Parent Governors.  Amy 
Furman and Nigel Venneear will be joining our 
governing body and we look forward to 
welcoming them to their first meeting in the 
spring.   

After School Club  

Our after school 
club children have 
been enjoying a 
wealth of activities 
in recent weeks, 
including Chinese 
New Year! 

We have a space 

available should you 

wish your child to 

join.  After school club 

takes place on 

Thursdays 3.00pm-

4.15pm.  Please ask 

the office for further 

information. 

 

Event Dates 

Please see attached a list of 

events and activities.   

 

Mini Police  

Pyramid and Hexagon have 

been taking part in the Mini 

Police initiative, learning 

about the role of the Police 

Service.  Today, they were 

treated to Multiple Police 

Units and even a Riot Van as 

part of our Mini Police Community Day.  All the 

children at Woolgrove were very excited, so 

please don’t be alarmed if they tell you all about 

the high level of Police presence.  This was a 

planned event enjoyed by all! 
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Keeping safe during the holidays 

Holidays can sometimes be a 
difficult time for families. 
Please see below for some useful 
contacts if you need support during the break. 

Our phones are not manned, but school admin 
email is always monitored during the school 
holidays. If you require advice or support from us, 
please contact: admin@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk 

If you have a safeguarding query or concern, 
please contact: dsl@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk 

Ofsted Consultation 

Ofsted has opened a consultation on changes to 
its inspection model. You can have your say on 
the proposals, with the consultation closing 
on Monday 28 April. 

 

Friends of Woolgrove (FoW) 

The FoW Annual General Meeting (AGM) took 

place last Friday. Please find attached the latest 

newsletter from the Friends.  If you wish to find 

out more please contact the Office Team or the 

Friends directly. 

I would like to extend my personal thanks to all of 

the Friends for their continued hard work, 

support and fundraising over the past year.  As a 

school, we rely on the help of our Friends to raise 

essential additional funding and together, we 

have achieved wonderful things.  Thank you. 

Parents’ Coffee Morning 

We are holding a Coffee Morning with Angels 
Support Group, on Friday 28th February at 09:30 
- 11:00 am, Angels is an experience-led charity, 
they provide individualised, professional 
expertise and 
advice, and will 
share information 
about their service 
on the day.  

Please come along; it will be a most enjoyable 
morning; refreshments will also be available. If 
you could notify us if you are able to attend 
either via email or home school book this would 
be most helpful. 

Cultural Diversity Week  

We had a wonderful 
week celebrating 
Cultural Diversity! 

 
Among many activities held within the classes, 
everyone got to have a go at African Drumming.  

This was hugely popular 
with all the children and a 
very noisy happy time was 
had by all.   

Improving the way Ofsted Inspects - GOV.UK 

 

 

Children’s services: 0300 123 4043 
Police non-emergency: 101 

Police emergency: 999 

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/improving-the-way-ofsted-inspects-education
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Attendance Policy Amendments 

Our updated attendance policy has been sent out 
via Parentmail and aims promote good 
attendance and punctuality. It is based on the 

most recent Department for Education attendance 
regulations which we must adhere to. The policy 
places a greater emphasis on the importance of 
regular attendance, key points to note are as 
follows: 

 

 
 
Child and Young People's Survey 
 
HCC are keen to hear from Hertfordshire children, 

young people and families and would appreciate 

your views. You can complete the survey at  

Child & Young People 

Survey 

 

 

Safer Internet Day  

Tuesday 11th February was Safer Internet Day, 
Woolgrove was proud to be an official supporter 
and are listed on the UK Safer Internet website. 
Keeping safe online in Woolgrove looks very 
different depending on which class or pathway 
you are in, however as a school we have one 
consistent message that is shared with all  
children.  
 
"Always tell an adult - if 
something makes you 
happy, if something 
makes you feel funny in 
your tummy, scared or 
excited, always tell an 
adult." 
 

Throughout the school children have been 
looking at and talking about potential different 
dangers online and how to react as well as 
celebrating all the incredible resources we can 
access. The children have created a range of 
resources ranging from; fantastic artwork, lists of 
favourite software and game to PowerPoint 
presentations talking about potential dangers and 
how to safely react.  
 
If you need any help or advice on managing 
devices and internet access at home, please do 
not hesitate to get in contact with us and we will 
support the best we can.  
 

Please find attached lots 

of information from 

different organisations 

which you may find 

helpful.  I wish you all a 

happy and restful half term, we look forward to 

seeing you all again on Monday 24th February. 

 

 

Lisa Hall, Head Teacher 

✓ Holidays will only be authorised 

in exceptional circumstances 
 

✓ Parents/Carers must notify the 

office by 9am of any absence 
 

✓ Evidence of medical 

appointments or procedures 

must be shown to the school 
 

✓ Where possible, children 

should attend either side of 

their appointment to minimise 

learning time lost 
 

✓ Children arriving after 9.30am 

will be marked as late 

https://surveys.hertfordshire.gov.uk/s/CYPF-2025/
https://surveys.hertfordshire.gov.uk/s/CYPF-2025/
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